The Petersen Family in Uganda

September and October, 2018 Report



Marlin, Lisa, Daniel, and Abigail Petersen

FIELD ADDRESS: P.O. Box 414

Masaka, Uganda

East Africa

FURLOUGH PHONE:

405-655-2910

Skype #: 405-708-5656

E-MAIL ADDRESS:

marlin@thepetersenfamily.org

WEB SITE:

www.thepetersenfamily.org

SENDING CHURCH:

BAPTIST CHURCH

Stateside Mailing Address:

Marlin Petersen 6810 NW 122nd Street

Oklahoma City, OK 73142

Pastor:

Greetings to you in the name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ! Our activities of September and October started in Texas and ended in Michigan, but we did not take a direct route to get there.



Labor Day with Daniel

In mid-September, we finished a five week stay in north Texas with a meeting at Central Baptist Church in the town of Center. Lisa and Abigail enjoyed attending a ladies retreat with some of the ladies from the church. While in Texas, we had meetings with ten supporting churches and visited two new churches. On labor day. Daniel was out of school, so we made a two day trip to spend some time with him. We went to the Oklahoma City

Zoo and to Pops Restaurant in Arcadia, OK.

He is doing well in college and working at our home church.

In late September, we began a stretch of five weeks of missions conferences. We traveled from Arkansas to Union City. TN. across to Frederick, MD, back to Omaha, NE, down to Oklahoma City, and up to Michigan, where we are currently spending two weeks visiting family and new churches.



Abigail in the snow

In Omaha, we attended the missions conference of Midwestern Baptist Church where we saw snow for the first time in six years! Then, in Oklahoma City, we attended the missions conference of our home church, Higher Plain Baptist Church; the first one in the new building. It was a tremendous five day conference with two other missionary families. Many needs were met during the week. We are so grateful for the home church God has given us.

When we left for the field originally, we had one-hundred prayer partners. These were people who made a commitment to pray for us every day. That number has dwindled over the years. We have no forwarding address for some and others have gone on to heaven. Please pray for us to be able to sign up enough prayer partners to bring our total to one-hundred again. We keep the new prayer partners updated with current prayer requests by email.

I am so very thankful for those with whom we work in Uganda. They are continuing the efforts of evangelism, discipleship, training pastors and planting churches.



Kisojo discipleship class

Charles Ddungu, Robert Waibi, Charles Ssegawa, missionary Keith Stensaas, and others, are doing a great job at the things that we have had a part of in the past. Charles Ssegawa is faithfully working in the village of Kisojo and continues to involve many of his disciples in the process. Please pray for all these men and their work.

Marlin Petersen

Tom Vineyard Phone:

405-702-7715

Website:

www.higherplain.org

Sincerely in Christ, Parlin Ketersen